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March 29, 2017

Testimony

Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee

Interested Party Testimony on SB 88

Brad Cole, Managing Director of Research
Chairman Coley, Vice Chair Uecker, Ranking Member Yuko and members of the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee. Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony today regarding SB 88 which modifies the composition and powers of the financial planning and supervision commission of a subdivision that is in fiscal emergency. CCAO is an interested party on the bill. 

SB 88 is intended to improve the process and outcomes for local governments that must create a financial planning and supervision commission as a result of a local government having entered into a state of fiscal emergency. The bill applies to counties, municipal corporations, and townships and accomplishes the following general improvements:

· Composition of Financial Planning and Supervision Commission - in the case of counties, the bill clarifies the composition of the 7 member county financial planning commission and specifies the appointment procedure in the case of charter counties.

· Accelerated appointment process - requires appointing authorities to make appointment of the three discretionary appointments within 15 days rather than existing law's requirement that the governor make all three appointments within 30 days after receiving a list of nominees from a local government. Under existing law, because of the cumbersome nature of the appointment process, it has taken months to accomplish appointment of the financial planning commission thus delaying the process for addressing the fiscal problems of the local government.

· Additional financial plan requirements - Existing law generally requires local governments to submit a detailed financial plan and to implement that plan. The bill establishes the following additional requirements:

1. Include a description of the source and amount of all funds available to the local government, including funds upon which the local government has placed restrictions;
2. Provide for the use of all funds available to the local government, including funds upon which the local government has placed restrictions

· Expenditure limitations if financial plan requirements are not met - existing law imposes a monthly expenditure limit of 85 percent of expenditures from any fund for that month in the previous fiscal year if the local government in fiscal emergency fails to submit a financial plan.
The bill extends these requirements and the 85 percent limitation to "source of funds" and the "use of all funds requirements." 

· Prompt submission of accurate financial reports and information - the bill requires local governments to submit accurate financial reports and information within 30 days of a request by the commission or financial supervisor

CCAO wishes to thank the Auditor of State's office for their patience in meeting with CCAO on several occasions, including at least two internal committee meetings at CCAO offices where the bill was discussed at length. SB 88 should improve the process for appointment of the financial planning commissions and the overall effectiveness of the law in helping local governments achieve fiscal solvency. 

CCAO thanks the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee for consideration of this testimony. I would be happy to try to answer any questions you have at this time. 
